
Dear Parents and Carers, 
 
January 3rd seems quite a long time ago 
now and the children have packed much 
into the three months since. There have 
been many stand-out moments: 
residentials to London and SGH; zoo trips 
and play trips; musical performances; 
climbing and a couple of big inspections! 
But it is in the day to day routines and 
learning where the children have excelled 
and shown such great resilience. The 
learning behaviour and attitudes of the 
children have been outstanding (as they 
were in the Autumn Term) and all children 
have made progress. All have contributed 
in lessons and all have maintained high 
quality books of their written work. It is a joy to see the pride that they take in their learning and in 
the school. Thank you to all of you for working so hard this term - you have all earnt a well 
deserved two weeks off! 
 
We know that positive behaviour and attitudes, excellent learning behaviour and high standards 
of work characterise every day at HB, but it is always reassuring to have our perceptions 
moderated and subsequently endorsed. Mr Swait's TEAM inspection visit on Tuesday did just 
that. In the course of his visit, Mr Swait watched phonics teaching and 1:1 reading sessions in 
Classes One and Two; guided reading in Classes Three and Four and examined the school's 
provision for History. The outcomes were very positive and I include extracts of Mr Swait's visit 
note below: 
 
In the Reception class, the teacher provides children with precise guidance to ensure that they 
articulate phonemes correctly. She delivers the session with interest and enthusiasm, promoting 
a clear love of reading. Children demonstrate a strong recall of the phonemes, graphemes and 
common exception words that have previously been covered. They concentrate intently on their 
learning and are keen to do well. Children apply their knowledge of letters and sounds with a 
high degree of success when segmenting and blending unfamiliar words. In the KS1 class, the 
teacher ensures that pupils have sufficient time to practise today’s new phoneme / grapheme, 
making good use of call and response. Pupils focus well on their learning demonstrating high 
levels of engagement. They successfully draw on their prior knowledge to segment and blend. 
KS2 teachers are highly skilled in the teaching of reading. They ensure that pupils receive well 
targeted instruction and guidance to improve their literacy skills. Learning within whole class 
reading sessions is suitably demanding, well-paced and active. The overall quality of pupils’ work 
in history is of a consistently high standard. Pupils present their learning with care and diligence. 
Evidence in books aligns with curriculum intent. The depth of learning and coverage is 
exceptionally strong. Pupils demonstrate an excellent level of knowledge and understanding 
associated with the units of study that have been covered. 
 
Thank you all for your continued support this term. Educating your children is an enormous 
privilege and, as educators, we know that educating your children works best when you take part 
in that education. With that in mind, it is encouraging that so many parents read with their  
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Next week—W/C Monday 15th April 2024 

Monday: 
First Day of Term 

Lunchtime Choir Club 

Tuesday: 
No Lego Club 

No KS2 Art Club 

Wednesday: 
Lunchtime Drama Club 

After School Church Club 

Thursday: 

Class 2 PE 

Lunchtime Eco Club 

No KS1 Sports Club 

No Y6 SATs Club 

Friday: 

Class 3 PE 

Class 4 PE 

3.00 celebration collective worship  

No KS2 Sports Club 



Birthday Time! 

Happy Birthday to Megan B for the 5th, Aubrey for the 13th, Stanley for the 

15th and Rupert for the 17th. 

children; work on times tables or number bonds with them and talk about learning that they have 
completed each week (the 'Three Questions' in the letter support these conversations). Staff 
have been able to speak with most parents at parents' evenings this term and there have been 
numerous other occasions when staff have talked to parents about the progress of their children 
as well. The two Book and a Biscuit afternoons this term have been well attended too. These half
-termly events have become very important as they give children the chance to Let Your Light 
Shine and talk parents through the work they have completed in their books. The children are 
rightly proud of their achievements and the progress that the books demonstrate  ... they deserve 
the chance to show them off! We will have two more BaaB afternoons in the Summer Term - 
please do come along. 
 
We are all back on Monday 15th April 
and I know the Summer Term will be 
as packed with opportunities for 
everyone to 'Let Your Light Shine' as 
this one has been. 
 
Have a wonderful Easter break with 
plenty of chocolate (or sweets)! 
 
Best wishes, 
Rob Norton 
Head of School 

Summer Term Dates 

First Day of Term—Monday 15th April 

Bank Holiday—Monday 6th May 

Half Term—W/C Monday 27th May 

Non Pupil Day—Monday 3rd June 

Last Day of Term—Tuesday 23rd July 

Notices and messages 

Please note that there are no school run after school clubs the first week of term.  There is 

Church Club on Wednesday 17th. 

New menu for the summer term—please see attached with this newsletter.  

Nursery Fees—A reminder that In line with Devon County Council, we will be increasing the 

charges for non funded nursery places.  From 1st April additional 3/4 year old sessions will 

increase to £5.22 an hour, and additional 2 year old sessions will increase to £6.30 an hour.   



 

 

IMPORTANT MESSAGE – DO NOT MISS 
OUT ON WORKING ENTITLEMENT 
FUNDING! 

 

 

The working entitlement funding for 2, 3 and 4 year-olds is available for eligible 
families. It is important that if you have a child who will be 2 or 3 years old before 
31

st
 March or if your circumstances have changed, that you apply to HMRC 

(Childcare Service) now. 

 

Please set-up or visit your Gateway Account immediately to apply or reconfirm. If 
you are unsure if you are entitled to the working entitlement, please check the 
Eligibility Criteria. 

 
It is important that you allow good time as any queries with new applications or 
reconfirmations could cause delays and any codes issued in April 2024 will not be 
funded in summer term 2024. Any start dates from 1

st
 April 2024 will not be funded 

until autumn term 2024 and only then if you reconfirm by 31
st
 August 2024. 

 
If you have a code that needs to be reconfirmed, this should also be completed 
now, and if you are unsure, it is your responsibility to log into your Gateway 
Account and check. If you are newly eligible or are given a new code at 
reconfirmation, you need to take your 11-digit code to your provider who will 
complete a verification check and then confirm your funded space. 

 
When eligibility ends, children who have accessed the working entitlement can 
continue to access their entitlement in the grace period. However, new children, 
who are 2 or 3 years old before 31

st
 March, or start at a new setting, cannot start to 

use the working entitlement funding in the grace period if they are no longer 
eligible. 

 
As part of the eligibility check with HMRC, you will be asked if you would like to 
register for Tax Free Childcare. You cannot register for Tax Free Childcare if you 
are in receipt of Universal Credit, Tax Credits or Childcare Vouchers. If you do 
register, your benefits may be stopped, and it can take several weeks to reinstate.  

 
If you have problems accessing the system or completing your check, please call 
the HMRC Helpdesk on 0300 1234 097 (your provider and Devon County Council 
cannot assist with new applications or reconfirmations). 

   

You may be able to access further help with childcare costs. Please visit the 
Childcare Choices Website for more information. 

https://childcare-support.tax.service.gov.uk/par/app/trialmessage
https://www.gov.uk/30-hours-free-childcare?step-by-step-nav=f517cd57-3c18-4bb9-aa8b-1b907e279bf9
https://childcare-support.tax.service.gov.uk/par/app/trialmessage
https://childcare-support.tax.service.gov.uk/par/app/trialmessage
https://www.childcarechoices.gov.uk/















